
 PINE TREE QUILTERS GUILD, INC. 
www.pinetreequilters.org         
        P.O. Box 692   

                   Wausau, WI 54402 
 

Minutes for PTQ meeting February 27, 2024.   
 
The meeting was called to order by Co-President Sandy Block at 10:05 am.  48 members attended the meeting, and we 
welcomed two visitors. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Theresa Gutsch read minutes from the February 13, 2024 business meeting.  There were no 
corrections or additions. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  

• Faye Slizewski presented the treasurer’s report of income, expenses and balances.  There were no questions. 
    
Vice President’s Report:  

• Sonia Miller presented a review of details for the March 26 full day Sewcial at Mt. Calvary.  There is a food sign-
up, and the theme is “finger foods”.  At this meeting, there will be the “traditional block” quarterly drawing for 
fabulous prizes. This quarter’s block is the Churn Dash, deconstructed.  Sonia has written guidelines and you can 
direct questions to her.  Post your finished project on the PTQ Facebook page or bring to the meeting. 

• The Laurie Landry “Make a Face” workshop is rescheduled for June 25.  There are two sign-up options at this 
time: “for sure and paid” or “thinking about it”.  There needs to be 14 “for sure and paid” participants by April 
23.  A supply list and description of the workshop were shared. The $50 fee includes pattern and instruction. 

 
Committees 
Summer picnic-potluck – no report, but it was shared that there will be a fun, messy project. 
Quilt College – no report 
Retreats? (Winter Retreat-Joan Klosinski /Treehaven-Pat Taylor) – Dates for Treehaven are 10/23-10/27. 
Newsletter-Sandy Block reminded the group that the deadline is today for the next newsletter.   
Friendship Block- Jane Lato still has a few kits for her block.  Deadline for this Friendship block is 3/26 and there will be 
new winner chosen at the Sewcial.   
Community Quilts- Maureen Mantor secured volunteers for 2 quilts that need binding.  April 23 is the next community 
quilts group workday.  All are welcome. 
 
Old Business 

• Geri Vieaux, long time PTQ member, turns 90 on March 13, 2024.  Please consider sending birthday cards to her 
(her contact info is on the membership list) 

• Sue Ziebell’s generous Christmas gifts are still available for all PTQ members.  Please take one. 
 

New Business  

• The PTQ Board is meeting today to discuss bylaws revisions.  Any changes that are approved will be 
communicated, and changes would take effect January 2025. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 10:30 am 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Theresa Gutsch 
Secretary 
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